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2007-08 Operating Budget Review


President Bonaudi opened the meeting noting this is a very conservative budget.  This is a critical year to generate revenue and control expenditures.  The entire balance of the carryover will be used in this budget.  During this study session the administrative team will answer questions about the budget.  VP Turner and Director of Business Services Gail Hamburg will present the budget.  

The 3% tuition increase includes a 1% increase from the general fund and a 2% increase for credits 11 through 18.  This is a moving target as it is difficult to anticipate how many students will take more than 10 credits and how many credits above 10 those students will take, commented President Bonaudi. VP Turner stated there are “hefty” equipment replacement needs.  Building maintenance dollars are required to be used on our best buildings to keep them in top condition. 

Director Hamburg began by stating the budget process has not changed as detailed on page 1.  BBCC receives the initial allocation from SBCTC calculated on the General Fund State base budget with new operating funds, one-time and variable funding and earmarked programs added and cost reductions taken out.  Tuition and local revenues are added to the General Fund State (GFS) budget based on revenue forecasts. 

The total 2008 State funded Operating budget of $14,412,378 includes the 2008 Initial GFS Operating Allocation of $10,286,083 combined with tuition, carryover, indirect cost recovery, running start funds, and ABE/ELS grants. 

Director Hamburg went on to discuss funding adjustments used to build the 2007 Initial GFS Operating allocation. She highlighted the salary increases. A 3.2% COLA increase was approved by the legislature for classified staff and administrative/exempt employees. An additional step for classified staff was implemented allowing employees who were at the top step a 2.5% raise. There was a 1/6 reduction in this expense as the increases took effect September 1 rather than July 1, 2007.  A 3.7% increase was approved for faculty, effective July 1. 

Director Hamburg also highlighted the $51,471 student persistence money.  BBCC will receive these dollars this year and next year.  Trustee Mike Blakely asked if this money can only be used on enrolled students.  VP Mike Lang stated this fund can be used to assist students registering from one quarter to the next.  It can also be used for childcare, tutors and transportation.  President Bonaudi stated there are many efforts to assists students entering and staying in college.  Disabled Students Coordinator/Outreach Advisor Andre Guzman is working to support students with “high touch” support.  Dr. Bonaudi went on to state that community colleges are funded based on the Junior college model, which does not adequately recognize our professional/technical program, costs.  Funding needs to be more formula driven and the “high touch” concept of support to students may result in increased retention.

VP Ken Turner commented that the SBCTC has developed a fund for strategic investments, which skims $16,000 from our budget.  The purpose of the strategic investment fund is to enhance apprenticeship service levels and rates, student achievement, capacity for low funded colleges, system technology needs, communications, listening task force, salary study and CIS funding.  Director of Information and Communication Services Russ Beard explained that CIS is moving toward purchases and implementation statewide rather than individually by college.

VP Mike Lang expanded on the Opportunity Grant allocation.  This is the second allocation of three BBCC will receive.  This year the money is reduced to $3,800 per student with more restrictions.  A stipend of $1,500 per FTE in wrap around support is also included, which will make the “high touch” support possible.  BBCC now has two populations of Opportunity Grant students with different rules.

VP Ken Turner explained that this budget is a living document.  BBCC can receive up to 15 allocations throughout the year.  Allocations can provide additional funding or reductions.  This document reflects all information received through the third allocation.

VP Mike Lang explained that we have been allocated an additional seven IBEST FTEs.  BBCC currently has Welding and CDL IBEST courses and the medical assistant and OIT courses have been identified as possible IBEST classes.  President Bonaudi elaborated that even though we did not qualify for growth money we have received some additional funding. 

Director Hamburg stated the board mandated operating reserves are held in two accounts - $182,000 is saved in the Instructional Goods & Services and $169,521 is in the Administrative Goods & Services.  President Bonaudi stated this 2.5% contingency reserve cannot be spent inadvertently as it must have his approval.  Director. Hamburg also stated the 2006-07 budget was under spent by $619,082 or 4.4%.  We also have a reserve account of $80,000 with CIS that is set aside for equipment.

VP Turner explained the reserve balances on page 8.  He stated the true reserves are located in the top box and include $1,050,888 in the international student fund, $1,052,392 in the administration fee fund and $1,208,008 in the interest earnings fund.  Big Bend will only use the interest portion of the international student and administration fee funds.  A portion of the European funds ($100,000) will be used to pay the Certificate of Participation (COP).

The dedicated local fund balances include dollars from excess enrollment from past years.  BBCC has had three years of stagnant enrollment and next year only the earnings from these funds will be available, this will be closely monitored.  One example of savings being considered is the use of the CWU aviation instructor rather than filling the position vacated when Lew Mason retired.

VP Ken Turner reviewed the “Story of the FTE” and discussed what it takes to keep a program solvent.  BBCC did not meet the enrollment targets in 2006-07 and will not receive the $200,000 growth money.  The tuition from the growth would have been approximately $50,000.

President Bonaudi stated we do not receive FTEs for Running Start students attending classes at BBCC.  The high school districts also lose 93% of their FTE allocation for each student who attends Running Start classes, but are allowed to count the FTE.

The average BBCC cost per FTE is $7,886 and the average BBCC revenue is $7,389.  This revenue amount includes state funding and tuition but it does not include local funding.  Trustee Katherine Kenison asked if it is typical for schools to depend on local funding for assistance.  President Bonaudi responded that it depends on the size of the community college.  Some classes are more efficient (cost less to provide) than others.  VP Ken Turner stated BBCC is one of highest state funded schools, based on the small school formula.  VP Turner also stated the dip in enrollment is closely related to the low unemployment rate.

President Bonaudi reported that the future enrollment target population will likely be 25-30 year olds.  He would like to see us work with the high schools to raise the awareness of the value of taking classes for better employment opportunities.

Director Hamburg stated the expenditures by program ($7,456,170 Instruction, $359,728 Academic Admin, $497,318 Library, $1,632,897 Student Services, $2,517,136 Admin, $1,949,129 M & O) are consistent with system averages reported by the State Board.

The program allocation worksheet shows consistent use of funding dollars for the past four years.

VP Mike Lang stated there is increased interest in MMT, IET, and online instruction.  There were extra students waiting to get into math classes. VP Lang reported that after talking with instructors he authorized raising the class caps to accommodate the students.

VP Ken Turner announced that the Proprietary Budget (grants & contracts) will be presented to the Board at the next meeting.

Trustee Katherine Kenison stated the budget format is very efficient and she appreciated the presentation.  President Bonaudi said VP Turner and Director Hamburg work hard to present this information in a living document that is easily understood.  He stated he appreciates their efforts and many staff and faculty are working to increase enrollment.

Trustee Mike Blakely stated the money is allocated appropriately and he would like to see additional funding available for marketing.

President Bonaudi stated there are many pamphlets and brochures printed and that the Columbia Basin Herald contract saved the college money this year.

Trustee Felix Ramon stated historically, there have been concerns regarding declining enrollment.  He said it’s disconcerting to see the enrollment decline however he sees there in an emphasis on campus to remediate this challenge.  He also said he knows the Deans hear the enrollment information and asked if the faculty are provided the same information.  Trustee Ramon urged the other board members to talk with our legislators regarding the lack of funding to meet the costs of Running Start, etc.  President Bonaudi responded that it is important to be public with our needs and that the Trustees are citizens who can impact the decisions that legislators make regarding community colleges.
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